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Pat Sheehan MLA has asked: 
the Minister of Education whether he discussed education policies, 
including plans to build an Irish Language school in East Belfast, with the 
Loyalist Communities Council at their meeting on 24 September 2024.
 . 
 
ANSWER 
 

Mr David Campbell, Chairman of the Loyalist Communities Council, 

wrote to me in March 2024 requesting a meeting to discuss educational 

underachievement in loyalist communities.  I accepted this invitation, and 

a meeting was scheduled for July 2024, which was then rearranged for 24 

September.   

 

The focus of the meeting was to discuss approaches and programmes to 

tackle educational underachievement and disadvantage.  The meeting 

lasted around 50 minutes.  Before the meeting concluded, the LCC 

representatives raised concerns about what they perceived as being a lack 

of community support for an Irish Medium school in East Belfast. 

 



The only action point from the meeting was for officials to share 

information on the RAISE programme which is intended to take a locality-

based approach to raise aspiration and tackle underachievement in areas of 

disadvantage.   

 

I have placed a copy of the minutes of this meeting in the Assembly library 

for the attention of members.   

 
 
Paul Givan MLA 
Minister of Education 




